
Scotland, and subsequently worked for six 
years as a Queen’s Nurse ; was Matron of the 
Burgher Camp, Volksrust, for one year; and 
has been Matron a t  Grey’s Hospital, Pieter- 
maritzburg, for the past fourteen years. 

We cordially congratulate Miss Mitchell on 
the honour conferred upon her by the nursing 
prof.ession in South Africa, and wish -her all 
success. 

A large amount of interesting business was 
transacted at  the Annual Meeting of the 
Central Board of 
the Association held 
a t  East London, 
which is fully re- 
ported by our con- 
temporary. A vote 
of thanks was un- 
animously accorded 
to Miss Nutt for 
her valuable ser- 
vices during her 
offioe as President 
of the Association ; 
also to Miss B. J. 
Alexander, H o n  . 
General Secretary, 
who was re-elected 
for anotfier term of 
office. 

A resolution was 
carried expressing 
the opinion of the 
Board that i t  is ad- 
visable, for the pro- 
tective distinction 
of properly trained 
nurses, that t h e 
unibrm of t h e  
nursing profession 
b e standardized 
throughout South 
Africa, and that it 
be made illegal for 
any woman not a 
repistered nurs’e or 

or midwifecy for gain, or hope of reward, 
should be a registered nurse or midwife. 

Both these resolutions were proposed by 
Miss Winter. 

Miss Pritchard proposed a resolution which 
was carried that “s teps  be taken to secure 
direct representation of the nursing profession 
on the h4edical Council ; that a letter bc written 
to the Minister of the Interior in terms of the 
letter writte? to the Medical Councils in 
November, 1915, and the Branches assist in 
every way in getting this nursing representa- 
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A REPRODUCTION FROM A FORTHCOMINU ROMANCE, 
“ T H E  WHIT@ LADIES OP WORCESTER.” 

mkvi fe  h3 wear a standard uniform. Such dis- 
tinctive uniform would bse best obtained by the 
use of an armlet to be issued by the Medical 
Council, upon registration, free of charge, and 
that distinctive armlets be supplied to general 

Another resolution expressed the opinion of 
the Board that i t  was highly necessary in the 
interests iboth of the public and the nursing 
profession that any woman practising nursing 

* nurses and midwives separately. 

local kiembers 2 
Assembly, &c.” 

A design submit- 
ted for a Badge 
was approved, and 
it was decided to  
issue it as  somon as  
pos;jible, and that 
the General Secre- 
tary and Branch 
Secretaries t a lr e 
appropriate steps 
to  prevent abuse of 
the badge. 

H.onours h a v e 
again fallen to the 
F r e  r e Hospital, 
East London. At 
the J u n e  C a p e  
Medical Council 
examination, Miss 
Hope, who trained 
at  the Frere, was 
bracketed’ e q U a 1 
with Miss F. A. 
P a r r y ,  o f  t h e  
Somerset Hospital, 
Cape Town. This 
is the third year in 
succession in which 
nurses trained at the 
Frere hav,e taken 
premier honours. 

Messrs. G. P. Putnam’s, of 24, Bedford 
Street, Strand, W.C. 2, are publishing this 
month a new novel by Mrs. Barclay, named 
“ The White Ladies of Worcester,” and we 
advise our readers to put it on their library lists 
forthwith. The effective drawing here repro- 
duced has been pr’epared by Mr. F. I-I. 
Townsend, and will he used for the wrapper 
and frontispiece. The price of the book, which 
is a romance of the Twelfth Century, is Gs. 
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